Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock  on Tuesday 18th November 2008
Present:  Maggie Maguire (MM), Pat Guerin (PG), Liz Finney  (LF),  Muriel Taylor (MT), Pennie Drummond (PD), Harry Ingram (HI), Michelle France (MF).
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.

Apologies received from Jane Evison. 

	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 

	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

HI hopes to repeat his presentation for adults at Mobberley Riding School next year.

	

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report . 

MT reported that the balance stands at £802.68. Additional money from Clocaenog will bring this to £860.60.

	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that the membership remains unchamged.

	

	6
	PR.
There was no report as JE was unable to attend.
	

	7
	Groups’ Meeting Report.
LF gave a brief summary from the minutes as JE was the committee member who attended.
	

	8
	Cadence Exhibition.
The stand will be manned by MT, Chris Taylor & PD on Saturday & LF, PG & Amanda Jones on Sunday.  MM will collect some PR material from Stoneleigh.
	MM

	9
	“Intro to Endurance Riding” Day. Feb 2009.
LF will go & look at Cheshire Riding School at Comberbach as she thinks it would be a suitable venue. It has good facilities; indoor & outdoor schools, parking, & café. We would like to book either day of the weekend 21st/22nd Feb 2009.  Workshop sessions will hopefully be as outlined in the previous minutes & there will be a mounted demonstration of vet gate procedure. MF offered to do the commentary for this. Some retailers will be approached to bring trade stands. Heather Warburton from Estate Supplies will be asked first as she is very supportive of our group. Malcolm Jones & Three Lows Equestrian also suggested. LF will enquire about PA equipment on site. It was suggested we have a projector & show ride footage: possibly of the Young Riders at Oviedo. Most important is that this is well advertised & HI offered to produce a poster for circulation. Suggested entry costs are £5 in advance & £7 on the day.

	LF
MF
LF
HI

	10
	Report on Frolic & Clocaenog Rides.

Frolic was well supported & most successful making a profit of £380.49.
Clocaenog also well supported & successful with excellent venue having good facilities. Some Pony Club involvement this year & hope for more next if ride approved by EGB Rides Committee. Thanks to Kate Williams for her hard work.
	

	11
	2009 Rides calendar. 

The committee considered that as many rides as were reasonably possible should be run. 

The rangers on The Wirral will only allow a ride to be run in the summer months to try to avoid the wet ground conditions that resulted in damage to the car park this year.
 The Sept date for Frolic had already been booked at Kelsall Hill by SE at the time the ride was run this year. Taking the above into account this is the provisional rides calendar for 2009.

Feb 8th               Ashbrook Training Day & Social Ride   (MF)
Mar 28th            Teggs Nose Social Ride                          ( John Illingworth)
May 30th/31st     Cheshire Forest Frolic   CR & PR          (PG & PD))
June/July            Snelson Social Ride                               (PD)
July 4th               Wirral     CR & PR                                 (LF & MT)
August                Milton Green Social Ride                      ( Steph Wagstaff-Bethel)
Sept 5th               Clocaenog   CR & PR   (subject to approval)  (Kate Williams)
Sept 13th            “Equithon”   Charity Ride                       (Steph Wagstaff-Bethel)
Oct                      Smallwood Social Ride                          (PG & PD)
MF agreed to be the contact for the Training Day . The following people will be required for this event.

A vet : LF will ask Rob Paul if he is available.

Physiotherapist :  MF will ask Eve Shotton.

Rider Balance : LF will ask Lisa Prichard

Feed Specialist:  LF will ask Caroline from Baileys.
	MF

LF

MF

LF

	12
	Equithon. 
The sub committee have met & agreed on a date of 13th Sept 2009 at a venue on the Grosvenor Estate. They have approved a logo that Steph Wagstaff will register. There will be three classes :  1) Marathon  26 miles  2) Half-marathon  13.5 miles   3)  Mini- marathon  2.5 miles for lead- rein entrants. Entry fees will be £12 (members) & £15 (non-members). The suggested charities to be approached are ILPH, HAPPA, Alder Hay Hospital, NW Air Ambulance & Brooke Hospital. PD suggested asking the estate if they wish to nominate a charity. 
A marquee would be useful for admin on the day & PD will ask Cheshire Hunt North Pony Club if one of theirs could be borrowed. This could also help in getting the Pony Club involved. A vet will also be required. 


	PD


	13
	AGM.
PG has booked Woodside Golf Club for Friday 6th Feb at 8pm. The cost of tickets will be increased to £12. All committee members will ask around for raffle prizes.  

	

	14
	AOB

There were no points raised.
	

	12
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Tuesday 13th  January 2009 at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 8 pm. 
	








